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As noted in the previous review, programs should include actions to assist the
development of housing for extremely low-income households. Examples of programs
that should be added or revised include, but are not limited to:

Second Units (Programs 2.A, 5.A and 5.1): While the revised draft now includes
Program 5.1 to maintain an inventory of existing second units that are affordable to
extremely low-income households, it does not include a commitment to encourage their
development. For example, Programs 2.A and 5.A could be revised with actions to
apply or support funding applications and offer incentives or regulatory concessions
such as modifying development standards

Extremely Low-Income Households: The revised draft relies solely on the availability of
second-units to meet the needs of extremely low-income (ELI) households. Second-
units, however, do not address the needs of families or larger ELI households. As a
result, pursuant to Chapter 891, Statutes of 2006 (AB 2634), existing programs should
either be expanded or new programs added to specifically assist in the development of
a variety of housing types to meet the housing needs of ELI households. To address
this requirement, Program 1.G (noted in Finding 2 above) could be revised to describe
how the City will encourage developers to build rental housing for ELI households.

4. The housing element shall contain programs which address, and where appropriate and
legally possible, remove governmental constraints to the maintenance, improvement,
and development of housing (Section 65583(c)(3)).

City Charter for Rezoning of Parcels: The revised draft now includes a general analysis
of the City's charter for rezoning parcels and Program 1.E to conditionally permit
multifamily housing in the Commercial Zone (Zone D). However, given the statutory
requirement to encourage a variety of housing types including muitifamily rental
housing, programs should be added or revised to monitor the charters' effect on the cost
and supply of housing, particularly multifamily, and commit to adopt strategies to
address identified constraints such as streamlining permit procedures for multifamily
uses in Zone D.

Once the element has been revised to address these requirements, it will comply with State
housing element law. The Department is committed to assist the City in meeting the
statutory requirements. If you have any questions, please contact Brett Arriaga, of our staff,
at (916) 445-5888.

Sincerely,
Xl S
/"/’ / //
Cathy E/Creswell
Deputy Director

Enclosure - http://www hcd.ca.qov/hpd/hre/plan/he/he review letters/alapiedmont052510.pdf




